
SSaannddyyhhuurrsstt  LLaannee  RReessiiddeennttss’’  AAssssoocciiaattiioonn  

Minutes of SLRA Committee meeting held at Sandyacres 
Clubhouse on Thursday, 29th April 2010. 
 
 
Attendees: Howard Preston, David Porter, John Hobbs and Peter 
Coatsworth  
 
Apologies for absence had been received from Evan Thomas, Sandra 
Bunclark, John Faulkner, Don Murrell and David Betts 

 
Item 1: The Minutes of previous meeting held on the 25th February 
2010 having been previously circulated were, subject to one small 
amendment, agreed and signed. 
 
Item 2: Matters Arising and Actions Report – (MA1) – PC reported that 
the problems of late postal deliveries had reduced but as was to be 
expected had not gone away. (A1) Traffic Noise Pollution -  PC has 
written to both parish councils requesting that each keep the problem 
of traffic noise pollution under regular review. (A2) Vehicle Speed 
concerns - PC has written to both parish councils and the response 
from Westwell PC (to the effect that initially a SpeedWatch 
initiative will be organised) has already been circulated to 
committee members. At the time of this meeting no final response has 
been received from Boughton Aluph and Eastwell PC. (A3) Membership 
Database – DP has forwarded the database as requested. He counsels 
that caution should be taken with its use as members details are not 
cleared to be shared. ‘Blind Copy’ use will be necessary. (A4) ABC 
Kennington North development – PC has obtained a file copy of the 
letter sent by Winston Michael. This has been circulated to all 
committee members and attached to the Minutes of the previous meeting 
for recording purposes 
 
Item 3: Planning Issues – ABC Kennington North development -HP 
reported that another meeting of the Action Group had taken place and 
arrangements were in hand for a public meeting. Goat Lees School – HP 
informed members that the ownership of the relevant land had now 
passed to Kent County Council from the developers. Various Other 
Matters – HP updated members on the progress of the proposal for No7 
Warren Lane – gone to appeal – ‘Park and Ride’ this is associated 
with the commenced revisions to M20 Junction 9 which is being funded 
by SEDA. 
DM had forwarded an email enquiry regarding the extension of mains 
drainage along Sandyhurst Lane – HP advised members of the existing 
provision and was asked to update DM  
 

ACTION 1 – HP to contact DM with  
update as to any further  
extension of provision  

  
Item 4: Financial Statement – HP reported that the SLRA accounts 
were in the process of being transferred from the Nationwide Building 
Society to a bank to facilitate the use of direct debit 
 

Action 2 – DM to be requested to  
provide a written report on SLRA  

finances for the next meeting                      



 
Item 5: Any other business – None 
 
 
Item 6: Next Meeting – Thursday 24th June, 2010 at Sandyacres 
(subject to confirmation) 
 
 


